
June 1, 2011 
 
 
Oregon Public Utility Commission 
Administrative Hearing Division 
P.O. Box 2148 
Salem, Or. 97308-2148 
 
Re: UM 1489 
 
 
Dear Judge Powers and Commissioners, 
 
 After reading Judy Bedsole’s testimony to Phil Boyle and Kathy Miller’s rebuttal 
testimony, and the request by NANO to become an interested party, we feel the need to 
include our input. 
 We ask that you and the commission consider the testimony of the Varenas’, 
Durland’s, and Bonnie Lucas as found in UM1528. We believe this to be a valid request 
as Fish Mill Lodges & RV Park is making the claim of harassment the crux of 
abandonment. 
 We also object to NANO becoming involved in any way, as they seem to have 
been brought in as a form of intimidation. They show no interest in looking into both 
sides of this matter before rendering their opinion. We believe their involvement is just 
another link in the continuing chain of intimidation and harassment by Fish Mill to 
absolve themselves of their responsibility to provide water to their customers. 
 Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Respectfully,  
 
 
Dennis and Barbara Varenas 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 

I hereby certify that on June 1, 2011, I served a true and correct copy of this letter by 
email on the following: 
 
Oregon Public Utility Commission, Filing Center 
Puc.filingcenter@state.or.us  
 
Bonnie Lucas 
Bonnie337@oregonfast.net 
 
Mr. & Mrs. Don Durland 
durlandarts@texoma.net; piet@texoma.net 
 
Jason W. Jones, Assistant Attorney General 
Jason.w.jones@state.or.us 
 
Peter D. Mohr, Attorney for Fish Mill Lodges Water System 
Peter.mohr@tonkon.com 
 
Ruth-Pitts-London, Executive Director 
National Action Network Oregon 
nanoregon@q.com  
 
 
 

Signed: Barbara Varenas 
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